Our Case Number: ABP-314724-22

An
Bord
Pleandla

Marie Mc Mahon
111 Botanic Road
Glasnevin

Dublin 9

Date: 13 December 2022

Re: Railway (Metrolink - Estuary to Charlemont via Dublin Airport) Order [2022]
Metrolink. Estuary through Swords, Dublin Airport, Ballymun, Glasnevin and City Centre to
Charlemont, Co. Dublin

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleandla has received your recent submission in relation to the above-mentioned proposed
Railway Order and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

The Board will revert to you in due course with regard to the matter.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions/observations received in relation to the application will
be made available for public inspection at the offices of the relevant County Council(s) and at the offices
of An Bord Pleandla when they have been processed by the Board.

More detailed information in relation to strategic infrastructure development can be viewed on the
Board's website: www.pleanala.je.

If you have any queries in the meantime, please contact the undersigned. Please quote the above
mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or telephone contact with the
Board.

Yours faithfully,

R TN
Niamh Thornton
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737247

Teil Tel (01) 858 8100

Glao Altluil LoCall 1830 275 175

Facs Fax (01) 872 2684 64 Sraid Maoilbhride 64 Mariborough Street
Lalthrean Gréasdin Waebsite www.pleanala.ie Balle Atha Cliath 1 Dublin 1

Riomhphost Email bord@pleanala.le DO1 Ve02 D01 va02




Niamh Thornton

From: SIDS

Sent: Wednesday 23 November 2022 15:05
To: Niamh Thornton

Subject: FW: Metrolink North Project

From: Marie Daly <daly.mariel@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday 23 November 2022 13:40
To: SIDS <sids@pleanala.ie>

Subject: Metrolink North Project

To Whom It May Concern:

| wish to lodge my objection to the Metrolink North Project running under my house at 111, Botanic Rd. Glasnevin.
Dublin 9.0n the following grounds.

1. My house is over 100 years old and was built with little or no foundations as were the other houses on my
terrace. Concrete was not readily available at the time of building these houses

2. The depth of the escavations in my opinion is not nearly deep enough and this may cause subsidence and de
stabilize the house,

3. Why was this particular terrace of houses chosen when much newer houses with proper foundations further up
on next terrace were not chosen?

3. The fact that this is presented to us with no choice in the matter is very upsetting .

4. | have a Bus stop outside my house for over forty years. The house rattles every time buses stop outside it. | can
only imagine what further vibrations may do to it.

5. All sorts of promises are been make that surveys of properties will take place and that ground in these areas will
be accessed before construction. So far I've had no contact from anyone on this matter.

6. The fact that the historical value of the area is been ignored especially in the construction of the Glasnevin station
is another worrying aspect of this Project.

1 was advised by on Bord Pleanala to use this reference number 314724: 22,
My name is: Marie Mc Mahon.

111, Botanic Rd. Glasnevin. Dublin. 9. My phone details are: 0857106329.
Kind Regards

Marie



